Embargo: 10:30am, Friday 27 July 2007
Kirkby gives amber light to Tesco and Everton
An ICM poll commissioned by local MP, George Howarth, today revealed support for the planned redevelopment of Kirkby town centre.  These regeneration proposals include a new Tesco supermarket and a stadium for Everton Football Club.

Key findings of the poll include:

· High local awareness of the development: Nearly all (96%) aware of the stadium aspect and 89% are aware of the Tesco superstore.

· Support for the Tesco development is very high (75%), with an overall majority (58%) strongly supporting it.
· Majority support for the Everton stadium development (51%) with 39% strongly in support, compared with a total of 33% against.
· Most people (53%) believe the proposals with improve their quality of life while four in five (81%) think there will be economic benefits.

· 66% believe a tram link will help minimise disruption.

· 73% say they have been consulted on the proposals by Knowsley Council.
Commenting on the poll, George Howarth said:

“From the time these proposals first emerged, my main concern has been to ensure that the people of Kirkby are heard, and that their concerns are seriously addressed by the developers and their associates.
“Because the view of the community was not entirely clear, I commissioned a reputable independent polling organisation, ICM, to carry out an opinion poll to get a better understanding of people’s views. I scrupulously accepted ICM’s advice to ensure the poll was a fair, honest and statistically robust reflection of local opinion.
 “The poll shows there is majority support for the proposals among local people. It also shows a high level of awareness of the proposals which reflects Knowsley Council’s intensive consultation on the process and the high level of media interest.

“It is an amber light from the community, with the possibility of a green light if the developers can demonstrate they have credible solutions on match-day transport, car parking and anti-social behaviour.  I will continue to seek assurances on these issues and look for ways to ensure Kirkby residents benefit from the economic development and regeneration of the area.

“My major outstanding concern is for those who live close to the development, particularly those people whose homes are directly affected. It is critical that they are listened to and their legitimate concerns are properly addressed.
“We are all passionate about our football allegiances, but this development is about the future of the town, not tribal football loyalties.”
For further information, please contact Graham Kendall on 07957 390223 / kendallg@parliament.uk.
ENDS

Notes to editors

1. Top-line results of the poll can be viewed at www.georgehowarthmp.org.uk. 

2. ICM Research interviewed a random sample of 503 adults aged 18+ by telephone on 23-25th July 2007. Interviews were conducted in and around the town of Kirkby and the results have been weighted to the profile of all adults living there. ICM is a member of the British Polling Council and abides by its rules. 

3. The poll focused on six key wards: Shevington, Park, Whitefield, Northwood, Cherryfield and Kirkby Central
4. The poll was paid for by the Communications Allowance which is allocated to all MPs.
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